In an attempt to generate new and hopefully some old interest this will be the first of our monthly epistles.

Our first meeting of '81 was held Apr. 19 and a fair (actually quite small) group gathered at Ed and Alene's house.

I have decided there will be no liquor at our business meetings, only the socials or rallies.

We are going to buy name tags (Gene to order). The following Chairmen were appointed: Vern Nash-historian; Gene Wescott-programs; Don Howard-Spring Auto Show; Jerry Krier-McKinley trip or equal; Arctic Tracks '81 and name tags-Gene Yurkovich; Rallies Gene again. Feel more people should plan rallies or tours, so we will have some spontaneous ones: Keep your Garages Clean-your house may be called.

We may tag along with the bicyclers to Nenana. A progressive picnic was discussed. Sandy Wagner wants us to pick up a bunch of her Sorority sisters April 23 & 24 from the airport to Fairbanks Inn. We'll be there-right??? More on this later.

NEXT MEETING: Ben Andersons, 1628 Hilton on April 16 at 7:30p.m. (In case Ben forgot to tell his wife she can read it here!)

WANTED: Place to park Mike Giffords bus and car for at least a year while he gets smart on repairing musical instruments. Did you know he's a NEW FATHER?

FINAL NOTE: Ben Anderson won the door prize donated by Lavellesee it at his house next meeting-THANX LAVELLE!!

HAPPY CRANKING!!

Ed